
 

 

Town Manager Report 

Month of July 2023 

 

We have completed the seventh month of the calendar year. I want to continue giving an 
overview as part of my manager report.    

1. Jeneen McMillan has been named as Finance Officer effective July 12, 2023.   
2. We have hired a Class B Lineman who will begin work on July 17, 2023. 
3. NCDOT will be paying for the utilities to be moved at W Rice Street and Cannon Farm 

Road, to make room for the new roundabout.   
4. The Generator construction will begin the week of July 10th, 2023.   
5.  Food Truck Thursday has been going great thus far.   We are moving this event to 

Wednesdays and Thursdays to bring more business to our Downtown District.   
6. The Landis Pool has been extremely busy on the weekends, especially Sundays. 
7. We have been interviewing for a Fire Chief who will serve as the ADA Coordinator as 

well.   This interview process has been going well, and we look forward to getting a 
Chief installed soon.   

8. The Cruise-In will be on Friday, July 7, 2023, from 5 pm – 9 pm, featuring the Nostalgia 
Band, and several food vendors. 

  

Please stop by my office or contact me directly if you have any issues or concerns.  

 

Thank you,  

Michael D. Ambrose  


